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1800 171 386 Community information line open 24 hours 

sydneymetro@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Sydney Metro City & Southwest, PO Box K659, Haymarket NSW 1240 

If you need an interpreter, contact TIS National on 131 450 and ask them to call 1800 171 386 

Notification – Central Station 
14 June 2023 

Sydney Metro is Australia’s biggest public transport project. 
Services started in May 2019 in the city’s North West with a train every four minutes in the peak. Metro rail will be 
extended into the CBD and beyond to Bankstown in 2024 with new CBD metro railway stations at Martin Place, Pitt 
Street and Barangaroo and new metro platforms at Central. By 2030, Sydney will have four metro lines, with 46 stations 
and 113 kilometres of new metro rail.  

Laing O’Rourke is delivering the new Sydney Metro platforms under Central Station as well as the landmark Central 
Walk - a new underground pedestrian concourse to help customers get around Sydney’s busiest railway station. 

Upcoming out of hours work at Central Station  

While the majority of Central Station Metro works are now complete, some Sydney Metro work is continuing on 
Platforms 16 to 23. Work includes the releveling and retiling on platforms, as well as cladding and air conditioner 
replacement.  

From 6pm Friday, 23 June, to 7am Monday, 26 June (around the clock), work will take place on Platforms 22-23. 
Some of the work may be noisy and will include platform surface excavation, grinding and saw cutting. Some sections of 
these platforms will reopen with the permanent tiles. On Platforms 20-21, sealing tiles will take place. 

What to expect 

• Machinery used during this weekend work will include excavators, tipper trucks, concreter and construction 
vehicles, hand and power tools including jackhammers and concrete saws. 

• To follow a specific sequence during rail possessions weekend, there will be saw cutting activities overnight 
on Platforms 22-23 between Friday 23 June and Monday 26 June 2023. 

• The majority of high noise impact activities would commence at 2am Saturday 24 June when the releveling 
works commence followed by intermittent use of concrete saws and jack hammers. 

• Some work takes place at night or during weekend rail possessions for safety reasons or when trains are not 
running.  

We appreciate that you may be affected by some noise coming from Central Station construction work as well as other 
project construction activities. The construction team has made every effort to minimise noise and has planned work 
during standard construction hours where possible.  

Thank you for your patience while we undertake these necessary works.  

Please register for email updates at sydneymetro.info for further information, or contact us on 1800 171 386 or via 
centralstationmetro@transport.nsw.gov.au. 
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